
   P U B L I C   N O T I C E 
  Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the Proposed Gualala Shoulder Widening and Rumble Strip Project 

WHAT IS BEING PLANNED 
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to realign the roadway, widen the shoulders, create 
rumble strips, install guardrail and supporting retaining walls, replace and extend culverts, and relocate utility poles on 
State Route 1 (SR 1) at two locations north of Gualala in Mendocino County, from postmiles (PM) 6.4 to 6.8 between the 
intersection of Havens Neck Drive and Gypsy Flat Road (Rd) and from PM 9.2 to 9.5 between Signal Port Creek Rd and 
Iversen Point Rd. The purpose of this project is to improve highway safety conditions for non-motorized vehicles 
throughout project limits on SR 1. The project is needed to reduce the frequency and severity of collisions occurring along 
the project limits and improve highway facility conditions for bicyclists and pedestrians. 

WHAT IS AVAILABLE 
Caltrans has prepared an Initial Study (IS) for the Gualala Shoulder Widening and Rumble Strip Project and is now 
available at the following website: https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-3/d3-programs/d3-environmental/d3-
environmental-docs/d3-mendocino-county and at the Caltrans District 1 Office, 1656 Union Street, Eureka. Written 
comments may be submitted to Caltrans, Attn: Rachelle Estrada, North Region Environmental-District 1, 1656 Union 
Street, Eureka, CA, 95501 or by email at rachelle.estrada@dot.ca.gov.  

CONTACT INFORMATION 
Please contact Rachelle Estrada, Associate Environmental Planner, at (707) 492-4576, for more information about the 
IS, or Frank Demling, Project Manager at (707) 572-0685 for more information about the project.  

SPECIAL ACCOMMODATIONS 
For individuals with sensory disabilities, this document is available in Braille, in large print, on audiocassette, or on 
computer disk. To obtain a copy in one of these alternate formats, please write to or call Caltrans, Attention: Rachelle 
Estrada, North Region Environmental-District 1, 1656 Union Street, Eureka, CA 95501; (707) 492-4576 Voice, or use the 
California Relay Service TTY number, 711 or 1-800-735-2929. 

https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-3/d3-programs/d3-environmental/d3-environmental-docs/d3-mendocino-county
https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-3/d3-programs/d3-environmental/d3-environmental-docs/d3-mendocino-county
mailto:rachelle.estrada@dot.ca.gov



